
 

 

  

  

 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.  
 

Melbourne, 10 April 2017 

Australia – Victoria 

 

No. 123(T) - 2017 

 

Local Port of Port Phillip  

 

Williamstown 

Williamstown Precinct - Sediment Sampling Works 

 

Date: Tuesday 11 April to Thursday 13 April 2017 

 

Details: Mariners are advised of multiple sediment sampling works to be undertaken 

within the public navigational fairways of the Williamstown precinct.  

  

Sampling works will take place within the following approximate areas 

(WGS84): 
 

General Location Description Latitude Longitude 

Ferguson Street Fairway between Hobsons Bay 

Yacht Club & Ferguson Street Pier. 
37°51.543’S 144°54.284’E 

Fairways between Ferguson Street Pier and 

Gem Pier.  

37°51.598’S 144°54.247’E 

37°51.665’S 144°54.269’E 

37°51.666’S 144°54.346’E 

Main Fairway between Gem Pier & Royal Yacht 

Club of Victoria 

37°51.541’S 144°54.418’E 

37°51.505’S 144°54.420’E 

Tall Ships Fairway extending from head of 

Workshops Jetty 

37°51.585’S 144°54.551’E 

37°51.663’S 144°54.489’E 

 

The works vessel may have restricted manoeuvrability while taking 

sediment samples and may have divers operating near the vessel.  Relevant 

marks and white / blue dive flag (Alpha) will be displayed as required. 

 

On-water plant, equipment or potential hazards to navigation will be 

marked with yellow flashing lights from sunset to sunrise in accordance with 

IALA standards. 



 

 

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution when in the vicinity of the 

works vessel, and to obey any relevant restrictions when marks or flags 

are displayed.   

 

Charts & Publications 

Affected:  AUS 143, 155. 

 

Further Notice:  This Notice is self-cancelling. No further Notice will be issued. 

 

If you require any further information, please contact David Ritman on 8427 2857. 

 

Victor Teoh 

Senior Manager Local Ports and Waterways 

Melbourne Marine and Maritime Region 

 

If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 

noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au. To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au . 


